
ASHOVER PARISH COUNCILLORS 
 William Armitage (01246)590486 

 Green Bank,Hockley Lane,Ashover S45 0ER 

 Steve Dronfield  (01246) 590721 

 Willow Tree Farm, Hunger Hill Lane, Stonedge S45 0LP 

 Nigel Early (01246) 590738 

 Lexley Gables, Hockley Lane, Ashover S45 0ER 

 Rosemary Early (01246) 590738 

 Lexley Gables, Hockley Lane, Ashover S45 0ER 

 Richard Fidler  (01246) 590155 

 Porthlea, Alton Lane, Littlemoor S45 0BE  

 Martha Hayward (01246) 590771 

 Arkaig House, Pudding Bag Lane, Ashover S45 0BT 

 Lucy Hunter-Bott 07976 733607 

 Marshbrook, Butts Road, Ashover S45 0HW 

 Chris Miller  (01246) 590253 

 Hill House, Hill Road, Ashover S45 0BU 

 Alison Tyson (01246) 590009 

 Old Bank House, Church St, Ashover S45 0AB 

 Ed Willmot (01246) 590260 (Chairman) 

 The Pines, Hill Road, Ashover S45 0BZ 

 

District Councillor - William Armitage (01246)590486 

Green Bank,Hockley Lane,Ashover S45 0ER 

County Councillor – Barry Lewis (01773) 830871 

2 King George St, Wessington S55 6DZ 

 

 Parish Clerk/Burial Clerk: Sara Atkinson (01246) 863018  

E-Mail: parishclerk@ashover-pc.gov.uk 

  Sports Pavilion, Milken Lane, Ashover S45 0BA 

 
USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS:- 
Derbyshire County Council – 01629 580000 or 01629 533190 
North East Derbyshire District Council - 01246 231111 
Police – NON-URGENT calls to report crime, anti-social 
behaviour, non-violent crime or general information: 101 
Please note: You MUST continue to use 999 where a crime is in 
progress, for serious crime or where violence is being used. 
Citizens Advice Bureau – Providing consumer advice, free of charge, 
on a range of issues or complaints.   
Website: www.adviceguide.org.uk   Helpline: 08454 040506 
Textphone: Dial 18001 followed by helpline number. 
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TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 
– SECTION 78 

APPEAL MADE BY MARSH GREEN ESTATES LTD 
LAND AT THE JUNCTION OF  

NARROWLEYS LANE AND MOOR ROAD, 
ASHOVER 

APPLICATION REF: 14/00766/OL 
 
Following the decision by the Secretary of State, Sajid 
Javid MP, to allow the Appeal on the above 
application, Ashover Parish Council has written to 
Sajid Javid MP and also to the Prime Minister, 
Natascha Engel MP and also HRH The Prince of 
Wales, requesting that the decision is reviewed.   
 
Copies of the letters may be found by visiting the 
Parish Council’s website at www.ashover-pc.gov and 
clicking on ‘News’ on the left hand side menu. 

 

 

 

http://www.adviceguide.org.uk/
http://www.ashover-pc.gov/


NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN FOR ASHOVER PARISH –  
The neighbourhood plan was progressing along the lines we had planned.  
However, Historic England have made some comments relating to the 
Strategic Environment Assessment and one of our recommended sites. After 
consultation with our consultants, Yourlocale, it was decided that we would 
temporarily withdraw the plan, remove the site in question, then resubmit 
the plan to statutory consultees and residents for a six week consultation 
period. This six week period starts on 31 January 2017 and the closing date 
for comments will be 13 March 2017.  Please keep checking our website for 
more details. http://www.ashover-pc.gov.uk/neighbourhood-plan.html  
Copies of the revised Plan will be available for public inspection at the 
following locations:-  Ashover Parish Hall, Ashover Medical Centre, 
Uppertown Social Centre, Ashover Post Office and also in Ashover Sports 
Pavilion by arrangement with the Parish Clerk. 

Richard Fidler, Chairman Ashover Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
 
MEMORIAL SAFETY – ASHOVER CEMETERY 
In accordance with Ashover Parish Council’s Memorial Safety Policy (item 3), 
Notice is hereby given of the intention to inspect all Memorials in Ashover 
Cemetery during April/May 2017.  The Inspection will be undertaken by 
Members of Ashover Parish Council’s Burial Board in accordance with the 
Memorial Safety Policy, a copy of which may be viewed at :-  www.ashover-
pc.gov.uk and putting ‘Memorial Safety Policy’ into the search bar at the top 
right hand corner of the homepage.  If you have any concerns, please contact 
the parish clerk. 
 
WINTER MAINTENANCE - REPORT EMPTY GRIT BINS AND HIGHWAY 
PROBLEMS - www.derbyshire.gov.uk/snow 

 Report empty grit bins to ‘Call Derbyshire’ on 01629 533190 or online 
report form or by text to 86555 quoting the grit bin number. 

 Request road gritting online 

 Your parish council owns 37 grit bins sited around the parish, and these 
are identified as belonging to Ashover Parish Council, these bins may be 
reported to DCC or directly to the Parish Clerk on (01246) 863018 or e-mail 
parishclerk@ashover-pc.gov.uk. Please remember that all grit supplied by 
your Parish Council is for use on public roads and footways. 

If you are concerned about an old or vulnerable person ‘Call Derbyshire’ 
01629 533190.   For more information and advice log on to:- www.ashover-
pc.gov.uk and search ‘Winter Maintenance’ or look under ‘News’ on the left 
hand side menu. 
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